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TARZANA NEIGHBORHOOD COUNCIL
P.O. BOX 571016
TARZANA, CA 91357
tnc@tarzananc.org


	
	
	


March 25, 2025

Honorable Bob Blumenfield
Councilmember City Council District 3
200 N. Spring St #465
Los Angeles, CA 90012

Dear Councilmember Blumenfield,

Silverhawk Ridge housing development is a gated community on the east side of Reseda Blvd bordering to the south on El Caballero Canyon. Unknown persons have been cutting through the south perimeter fence of Silverhawk to burglarized homes in the development. Most of the burglaries have occurred from early evening till around 9:00 PM.

Persons seen stopping their cars on the east side of Reseda Blvd during the early evening sometimes appear to be watching the security guards and residents of Silverhawk who may be leaving the development. 

It is reasonable to believe, as the residents of Silverhawk believe that at least some of the persons seen in cars stopped on Reseda Blvd late in the day are involved in the burglaries. Based on their concerns, we agree with the residents of Silverhawk that restricted parking or even restrictive stopping in the area would help deter the ongoing criminal activities.

The Tarzana Neighborhood Council Board is asking that you introduce a motion in City Council to have No Stopping or No Parking from 6:00 PM to 6:00 AM posted on the east side of Reseda Blvd from south of the entrance to Silverhawk Ridge to the entrance to Braemar Country Club. 

Thank you for your consideration of this important issue.

Respectfully,

Leonard Shaffer
President, Tarzana Neighborhood Council
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